
STATE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF FLORIDA 
BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

June 21, 2023 

SUBJECT: Withdrawal of Amendment to Board of Governors Regulation 3.0075, 
Security of Data and Related Information Technology Resources 

PROPOSED BOARD ACTION 

Consider approval to withdraw the proposed amendment to Board of Governors 
Regulation 3.0075, Security of Data and Related Information Technology Resources. 

AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION 

Article IX, Section 7, Florida Constitution 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Board of Governors Regulation 3.0075, Security of Data and Related Information 
Technology Resources, outlines the requirements for information security for the State 
University System.   

At the March 28, 2023 meeting, the committee approved a version of the amended 
regulation and issued an emergency regulation implementing the amended regulation.   

Subsequently, Senate Bill 258 was introduced, passed, and signed into law that 
requires the Department of Management Services to implement a restricted technology 
security process statewide.  This bill goes into effect July 1, 2023.  The passage of SB 
258 negates the need for the proposed amendment.   

Pursuant to Board of Governors Regulation Development Procedure, after the 14-day 
public comment period, the Board may “withdraw or modify the regulation.”  Board staff 
suggests withdrawing the proposed amendment to Regulation 3.0075 and allowing the 
emergency regulation to expire at the end of the 90-day period on June 26, 2023.   

Mr. Gene Kovacs, Chief Information Officer, will provide an update on the Department 
of Managed Services’ implementation of SB 258. 

Supporting Documentation Included: In Strategic Planning Committee 
Materials 


